MINUTES OF THE Regular SCHOOL BOARD MEETING OF THE SCHOOL BOARD OF INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 721 SCOTT, RICE LE SUEUR COUNTIES, NEW PRAGUE, MINNESOTA 56071

  January 28, 2008
6:30 pm.
Central Education Campus Board Room
CALL TO ORDER

 Meeting was called to order by Chairperson Reed at 6:30 pm.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

 Members rose and recited the Pledge of Allegiance
ROLL CALL

Roll was taken with all board members present.
OPEN FORUM/SPECIAL PRESENTATION
 No open forum or special presentations at this meeting
APPROVAL OF AGENDA  
 Motion was made by Carlson to approve the agenda after moving action items, 1. MSHSL grant request, 2. Swimming costs, 3. Change to 08/09 calendar due to Missota Music Festival, and 4. Establish last day for seniors for 2008 to committee for review and discussion.   Motion seconded by Havlicek.  Motion carried 7/0.
CONSENT AGENDA
 Motion by Walerius and seconded by Carlson to approve items on the consent agenda.  Motion carried 7/0.
ACTION ITEMS 
· Pay Equity Report 2008:  Donna Friedmann presented the Pay Equity Report that is required by the state every three years.  It has been five years since New Prague has completed this report due to the state’s two year moratorium.  This report is an internal statistical analysis not an equal pay for equal work report.   We are in compliance and do not anticipate any questions from the state.  Motion was made by Dvorak and seconded by Havlicek to approve the Pay Equity Report 2008.  Motion carried 7/0.
· Second reading and approval of Vehicle Use Policy #713:  This policy now covers the potential use of school vehicles for use in Driver’s Education.  The school vehicles will allow year-round drivers education.  Community Education Director Amy Eich stated that the program will have an anticipated starting date around the first week in April when there are more daylight hours.  Positions for instructors will be posted and a schedule needs to be built.  There are over 300 students in the Driver’s Education Course each year.  Allowing the use of the school cars will shorten the instructors’ summer day schedule as there are currently over sixty students that are currently ready to take the behind the wheel instruction. The board members felt that this is a good and fair policy for the district.  Motion by Walerius and seconded by Pint to approve Policy 713.  Motion carried 7/0.

· Approve Master Agreement with Principals:  Board members Reed and Dvorak negotiated this contract.  There were few language changes made and the salary fell within the projected range.  Motion by Dvorak and seconded by Walerius to approve the Master Agreement with the Principals.  Motion carried 7/0.
MOTION FOR BOARD TO ACT AS A COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE

 Motion by Carlson and seconded by Walerius for the board to act as a committee of the whole.  Motion carried 7/0.
COMMITTEE ITEMS

· Resolution for support of the student Leadership Initiative submitted by the Missota Conference:  As a way of returning sales tax monies to the schools, the state high school league developed this proposal to return up to $4000 grant money per conference for leadership initiative among students.  Immediate action was requested.
· Swimming Costs:  The Montgomery/Lonsdale swimming pool is no longer available for New Prague swim team use.  Mr. Scripture presented the proposed Prior Lake costs to the board.  Swim times will be 4:30 – 6:30 with a coach driving the bus to Prior Lake.  Last year New Prague had 28 swimmers.  No action needed.  Mr. Scripture was instructed to complete a facility use agreement with Prior Lake
· Missota Music Festival on April 24, 2009:  High School principal Tom Doig is requesting a change to the 2008/2009 school calendar to reflect the Missota Music Festival that will be held on April 24, 2009.  Over 1000 students from the conference will be gathering at New Prague High School for a day of performances and instruction in music and fine arts.  Proposed the calendar to read school in session on April 24, 2009 for grades K-8, with high school teachers supervising the festival.  Immediate Action requested.

· Last week for seniors 2007/2008 and 2008/2009:  It has been learned that seniors have been planning skip days to counter the final week of school with parents signing excuses for the students.  Mr. Doig asked for board support to make June 4 & 5 non school days for seniors and to allow the high school to not accept parent’s excuses if the student chooses to skip classes.  The last two days before graduation are used for final grades, credit inventory, graduation practice, make up time for projects, discipline actions and time to call parents with the student’s participation in graduation.    Immediate action is requested.
· Enrollment update and projections:  Tim Rybak presented information on the current and projected enrollment numbers.  This item will be returned to the executive committee for preparation of a board workshop to settle the numbers.
· Standing Committee Reports

· Executive Board:   The criteria for screening superintendent candidate resumes has been completed.  January 31 through Feb 5 will be the dates for board members to review the resumes.  A special board meeting is requested for February 7 at 6:30 pm for final resume selection and question development for the interviews.  Superintendent interviews will be conducted on February 12, 13 and 15 with a start time of 1:00 pm.  The executive committee will also bring the issue of sub pay to the board for action on February 11.  It has been eight years without an increase.  The committee is anticipating a $10 increase.
· Strategic Leadership:  Reviewed three consultant proposals for the Facility Master Planning (Long Range Planning). Proposals were received from DLR, KKE and Wold  with a recommendation coming to the board for approval February 11.  Other items discussed in sub-committee included the booster clubs, enrollment figures and the development of a Fund Balance Policy.  Committee members also informed the board of adjacent property that is coming up for sale.    
· Review-Evaluation & Policy:  Committee meets the first and third Tuesday of each month.  Their first meeting for 2008 will be on February 5.
· MRVSEC:    MRVSEC board members held their organization meeting.  Approved the 08/09 budget which is smaller than anticipated because of Jordan District taking back programs. Starting July 1, a permanent full time director will be named.
· Wind Power/Joint Powers:   Board members attended the wind powers presentation at the Minnesota School Board Convention last week.  Questions still remain as to what would be the best for the school district and what is the final cost.  Decision will need to be made by the end of February.  Tim Rybak will make a power point presentation to the board on February 11.
· Energy Committee:  Tim Rybak, Operation Director:  The suggestions of the Energy Committee are being implemented.  Numerous conversations with engineers are taking place mostly revolving around implementation and staging strategies. The first thing you will see at the board level will be the approval of Boiler burner bids. This should happen by the beginning of March. District wide occupancy sensors are our second highest priority
· Dates to Note:    Noted that the Middle School PAC meeting is being held on the same evening as a board meeting and received updated dates and times for various negotiation sessions.
MOTION FOR COMMITTEE TO RISE

Motion by Havlicek and seconded by Carlson for the committee to rise.
ACCEPT COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION

Committee recommendations for immediate approval are resolution for Missota grant from MSHSL; approval of April 24, 2009 as a non school day for grades 9-12; establish June 3, 2008 as the final day for seniors.  Other items of discussion included the Swim Cost and agreement with Prior Lake School District and the Superintendent Search criteria.  Received sub-committee reports and reviewed dates to note.

IMMEDIATE ACTION

Motion was made by Walerius and seconded by Havlicek to approve the resolution for a grant from the State High School League.  Roll Call vote was taken with all members voting in favor of resolution.  Resolution passed 7/0.

Motion was made by Pint and seconded by Havlicek to make April 24, 2009 a non school day for grades 9-12 due to the hosting of the Missota Music Festival.  Motion carried 7/0.

Motion by Havlicek and seconded by Dvorak to make June 4 & 5 school days for grades K-11 with seniors not being required to attend classes.  Motion carried 7/0.

Superintendent Rouse informed board members of a request from Montgomery/Lonsdale Superintendent Corey Lunn to help squelch a rumor that has been circulating through the community that the Montgomery/Lonsdale elementary building in Lonsdale will be closing due to budgetary concerns.  This statement is false.  The building will not be closing.
CLOSED SESSION

Motion was made byCarlson and seconded by Walerius to take a 5 minute recess and then enter into closed session at 8:36 for purposes of negotiations update.  Motion carried 7/0.

ADJOURNMENT 
 Motion by Carlson and seconded by Pint to reopen and adjourn the January 28, 2008 regular School Board Meeting at 9:02 pm.  Motion carried 7/0.
New Prague Area Schools will no longer be printing the Regular Scheduled Board Meeting agenda.  To view the agenda for an upcoming meeting please log onto the school district website at www.np,k12.mn.is and select School Board – Board Packets and Agenda.

Summary of Regular School Board Meeting January 28, 2008
 Meeting was called to order and members rose to recite the Pledge of Allegiance.  No members were absent.  Approval was given to a re-arranged agenda and to all items on the consent agenda.  The Pay Equity Report for 2008 was presented and approved.  The second reading of the Vehicle Use Policy was conducted and approval was granted.  Approval was made for the Master Contract with the principals.  In Committee the board received information on a request for resolution approval for New Prague Schools and the Missota Conference to request a grant from the State High School League. Immediate action was requested for the resolution.  Activities Director Bob Scripture presented the swimming program and the changes that will occur due to the pool in Montgomery being closed.  Mr. Scripture was instructed to enter into a facility use agreement with Prior Lake.  High School Principal Tom Doig requested a change to the 2008/2009 calendar making April 24, 2009 a non-school day for grades 9-12 as the high school will be hosting the Missota Music Festival.  Immediate Action is requested.  Mr. Doig also requested June 4 & 5 as non school days for the seniors allowing staff time for grades, credit inventory, graduation practice and discipline issues to be completed.  Mr. Doig would like the board support on establishing the dates for non attendance of seniors.  The board also heard the report from Operations Director Tim Rybak on the enrollment numbers and projections.  Received information from the Executive committee on the status of the superintendent search with the criteria in place for the resume review.  The Committee asked for a special meeting to be held on February 7, 2008 to name the candidates for first interview.  Scheduled interviews will be conducted on February 12, 13, & 15 at 1:00 pm each day.  The Executive Committee will also bring the request for increase in sub pay to the February 11 meeting for action.  Review – Evaluation & policy committee has not met but are scheduled for February 5.  Strategic Leadership is continuing the search for a consultant for a facilities master plan.  They have narrowed the applicants to three.  The committee is discussing the booster clubs, enrollment numbers and the development of a Fund Balance Policy.  Strategic Leadership also informed the board of an adjacent property that is for sale.  MRVSEC has conducted their organization meeting and approved the budget for 08/09.  Jordan School District is taking back some of the programs that MRVSEC has previously provided services for.  A permanent director will be in place by July 1.  Wind Power/Joint Powers:  a presentation was given to board members that attended the state convention.  Tim Rybak will present a power point presentation to the board on February 11 on the changes that Johnson Controls is requesting.  A final decision will need to be made by the end of February.  Energy Committee: Tim Rybak, Operation Director reported that suggestions of the Energy Committee are being implemented.  Numerous conversations with engineers are taking place mostly revolving around implementation and staging strategies. The first thing you will see at the board level will be the approval of Boiler burner bids. This should happen by the beginning of March. District wide occupancy sensors are our second highest priority.  Dates to note were noted with changes mentioned in negotiations area and a conflict with the Middle School PAC meeting and the board meeting on February 11.  Superintendent Rouse informed the board that Corey Lunn, Superintendent of Montgomery/Lonsdale School is asking for the school board help in squelching a rumor that is circulating in the area about the Lonsdale Elementary School.  The building is not being closed.  Following a five minute recess, the board entered into closed session for purposes of negotiations.  The board reopened and adjourned the meeting at 9:02 pm.
